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Given the need to reduce socio- economic and environmental drought in Peru as well as the vulnerability
and increasing responsiveness and recovery to these events, the National Service of Meteorology and Hydrology
of Peru (SENAMHI ) in conjunction with the Peru’s Environment Ministry has developed a plan Drought
Monitoring nationwide, which consists of two components: 1) Monitoring System and 2 ) Dissemination System .
The first component consists of calculating drought indicators at national level; and for that purpose we have
selected the following indexes: Normal Precipitation Index (NPI), Standardized Precipitation Index (SPI) ,
Precipitation Concentration Index (PCI) , Vegetation Condition Index (VCI ) , Temperature Condition Index (
TCI) , Healthy Vegetation Index (VHI ) and Streamflow Drought Index (SDI). In order to estimate these index
observed climatological and hydrological data of SENAMHI network is used as well as remote sensing data of
precipitation, temperature and vegetation (TRMM, CHIRPS and MODIS).

The second component is the spread of these indicators and a compilation thereof to a summary docu-
ment that integrates all indicators (Monthly Bulletin). This will be done through newsletters and a website
(www.senamhi.gob.pe/serviciosclimaticos); in the case of exceptional drought events special notes will be made.
A date has launched the first newsletter in September 2014.

This drought monitoring system will be used as an instrument of climate service and we intend to make it a useful
tool for decision makers and the general population .



